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June 13, 2019 
 
 
Scott McGee, P.E.  
9700 Tanoan Drive NE 
Albuquerque, NM, 87111 
 
 
RE: Alameda Luxury Apartments  

8400 Alameda Blvd NE  
Conceptual Grading and Drainage Plan 

 Engineer’s Stamp Date: 05/30/19 
 Hydrology File: C20D057 
 
 
Dear Mr. McGee: 

 
 

Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 06/10/2019, the Conceptual 
Grading and Drainage Plan is not approved for action by the DRB for Site Plan for Building 
Permit. The following comments need to be addressed for approval of the above referenced 
project: 
 

1. It appears that your engineering stamp is too big.  The NM Board of Licensure for 
Professional Engineers and Professional Surveyors Administrative Code 16.39.3.12.C 
states, “The design of the seal/stamp shall consist of three (3) concentric circles, the 
outermost circle being one (1) and one-half (1/2) inches in diameter…”.   
 

2. Please add a note stating “Not for Construction” on both sheets. 
 

3. Under the Existing Conditions, please add a statement that this site is part of North 
Albuquerque Acres Master Drainage Plan (NAAMDP) with an allowable discharge rate 
of 2.38 cfs/ac. 

 
4. Please provide a typical section of the detention pond along Barstow.  Also the footer 

for the retaining wall must be within the property. 
 

5.  Please provide the capacity calculations for South lanes of Alameda Blvd.  The 
drainage areas should also include the east adjacent development which discharges into 
Alameda.  Per Chapter 22 Section 3.E (Street Hydraulics) of the DPM, the calculations 
are for the 10 year and 100 year storm event. 

 



CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE 
Planning Department 
David Campbell, Director 
 
 
            Mayor Timothy M. Keller 
 
 

Find Hydrology forms and information at: cabq.gov/planning/development-review-services/hydrology-section Page 2 of 2 

PO Box 1293 

Albuquerque 

NM 87103 

www.cabq.gov 

6. Per NAAMDP and the calculations from comment #5, a storm drain inlet should be 
required on Alameda just before Barstow.  This inlet must drain to the north on Barstow 
to an existing storm manhole at the intersection of Oakland & Barstow. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 924-3995 or rbrissette@cabq.gov .   
 
 
Sincerely,     

 

Renée C. Brissette, P.E. CFM 
Senior Engineer, Hydrology 
Planning Department 
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